New Bedford police searching
for person who threw
fireworks into Wendy's drive
thru window

New Bedford police officers are investigating a report that
someone threw live fireworks into a drive-thru window at the
Wendy’s at 1095 Kings Highway in New Bedford at 1:35 am on
July 4th.

Police are considering it serious enough to reserve an assault
with a dangerous weapon charge for the person responsible.

Anyone with information can contact the New Bedford Police
Department at 508-991-6300 x79519.
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